The ﬂ-(ooc[scoqp Newsletter for the

Maumee Valley Thunderbird Club
Classic Thunderbird Club
International, Chapter 70

August 2024
President: Steven Johnson Web Master: Norma Johnson
Vice President: Don Monroe Trustees: Roger Nagel,
Secretary: Jackie Frost Ron Bush
Treasurer: Ron Pelc I'TC Liaison: Merritt Higbie/
Ron Bush

August 18, 2024

Our cruise and meeting were hosted by Roger and Shirley
Nagel. The cruise started at the Hobby Lobby parking lot were
Roger and Shirley welcomed us with an assortment of delicious
doughnuts, muffins and bottled water. In attendance were
Roger & Shirley Nagel, Ron Pelc & Jackie Frost, Steven &



Norma Johnson, Ray & Evie Deselms, Lynn Kossow & Lori

Dean, and Ron Bush.
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Our destination was to the Chateau Aeronalique Blue Skies
Brewery Mile High Distillery in Onstead, MI. A shout out to
Ray & Evie Deselms for putting together a map and directions.
The drive was full of twist and turns (which was delightful)
through the country side up to the lake. We were greeted by a
wonderful staffl! As soon as we got ourselves organized we were
given a tour of the facilities. There are two other facilities like
this one in Auburn Hills and Jackson, MI. They make an
assortment of beer, Wme, 1ce Wme, bourbon, etc.
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After we put our food order in, President Steven Johnson called
the meeting to order. He first thanked Roger and Shirley Nagel
for putting together this event and then wished Roger Nagel a
happy birthday. There were no other birthdays or anniversaries
for August.

Norma Johnson read the secretary notes from July and they
were excepted by 1*- Ron Bush and 2™ by Lynn Kossow.

No report from our Vice-President Don Monroe as he was
absent.

Ron Pelc gave his treasury report. Our balance remained the
same from July.

d business- The Ford Assembly plant’s (in Flat Rock) open
house was good They allowed us to park inside the gate with
all the mustangs. In attendance were Seymour Bray, Jim & Jan
Wells, Lee Stoner and Norma & Steven Johnson. We had good
weather, good food and good company!!! We were able to hop
on the trolly and take a tour through the factory. We are still
trying to put a working tour for next year in the plant.

Ron Bush is still interested in putting a cruise together for the
Millbury Car Museum. Details to follow.
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lew business- Elections are coming up. If you are interested in
running for an office, please let us know.

Steven Johnson asked if anyone would be interested in doing the
30" Anniversary Woodward Dream Cruise next year.

Next month we will meet at A J’s Doolittle’s in Lambertville, M1
at noon on Sunday the 22" of September.

Motion to close the meeting was 1st by Norma Johnson and 2*
by Ray Deselms



